
NEW TRUSTEE'S

A warm welcome to our new Trustees!

You will have seen us mention Rita Gibson in the last
newsletter however we want to share more about our
wonderful Rita. Her and her husband Colin (The Plumber!) have
been part of the local furniture for 40-50 years. She is a mother
of 3, grandmother of 6 and is involved in the Ngunguru Pool
Club, Line Dancing Club, runs the Roaring 40's exercise group
and is Club Captain at the Game Fishing Club. With a
background in Carer Support she just loves to be around
people. 

Trevor Talbot is our newest member to the Trust. He has been a
full time Coasty for the past 6 years but been a regular to his
holiday home in Ngunguru for the past 20 years. He has an
extensive work background from storeman to hospitality but for
the most part has been involved in Animal Health in NZ and Uk,
Trevor enjoys golf, bike riding, reading, fishing and travel. 

Thank you so much for joining us Rita and Trevor!
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PUMP SHED MESS

Thanks to anyone that has collected their items from behind
the Pump Shed. The rest is going to be disposed of shortly. 




VILLAGE INSURANCE CONTACT



There have been a few incidents of late
where we have required the advise and

assistance of our Village Insurance Broker,
Gerry. He has offered all Villagers his direct
line of communication for any insurance

related issues. Please find below. 
Of course you can still contact our

administrator Emma on 02108035704 at
any time if you are unsure or unable to

reach our broker. 



Gerry van Engelen
021 413 103

Gerry.vanengelen@crombielockwood.co.nz



It is also a good idea if you have a HOT
WATER CYLINDER to understand what you

can do at home in case of a leak or burst
pipe to stop further damage. If you are not

sure you could contact local plumber 
Colin Gibson 0274 932 902 




SECURELY
24/7 monitoring for Medical &

Security Alarms. If interested in
learning more contact 

Ange Stewart
ange.stewart@securely.nz

0273730552



We hope you are all healthy and happy. There is
some more wild weather and plenty of rain coming
up in the next couple of days so batten down the
hatches! 

NEWSLETTER ITEMS

If you have any fun items for the newsletter - birthdays, photos,
or anything you would like to share with your neighbours
please feel free to send to nrvtrust@gmail.com.

All Newsletter items are also available to view on our website
https://nrv.co.nz/Latest-Newsletters



Social Club
Update

Well, here we go, another month has come and gone very quickly. Hope you

all have been keeping nice and warm in this horrible weather. We sure

have had a lot of rain really wet down our end of the village.




July Happy hour was well attended by a great group of residences, always

get a good laugh at these functions. The Quiz question was What Is a

Kiwano? Well done to Liz for getting the answer. I had no idea never heard

of it. It is an exotic fruit from Africa. The evening was finished off with a

nice sausage sizzle.




Thanks to all who come to the mid-winter dinner on Saturday night. Such a

shame the All Blacks were playing the same night and a few left early to

watch the game.  Will take this event next year back to a weeknight or

maybe a lunch. Well done to the winners of the door and spot prizes.

Thanks to all the cooks, helpers, and singers on the night.




Margaret and Doug are getting rid of a lot of things in their garage feel free

to go and look you could find a treasure, also Margaret is getting rid of

some paintings if you would like one a donation to the SPCA please.




Thank you to Peter McKay for a donation to the committee to buy some

prizes for our fun events.




Anybody got and ideas for another fun night? Maybe a Quiz Night bring

your idea to the next Happy Hour Sun Aug 7th




- Kath


